
BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES        January 13, 2022  5:00 PM 
                                                      

PRESENT: Jessica Miller, Erik Lowe, Omar Johnson & William Droheim  

 

INVITED AND IN ATTENDANCE: Reid Silva 

 

WELLS APPROVED: Linda Holt 16-200 

 

WELLS NOT APPROVED:  

    

DWA PLAN REVIEW APPROVED: 

 

DWA PLAN REVIEW NOT APPROVED:  

 

DWA APPROVED:  

Lynley Projects, LLC 3-7- This septic application was previously submitted on December 23, 2020 

and was approved with no variances. The septic system and leaching field were installed on the lot.  A 

second septic plan was submitted today, which contained a variance (200 feet separation from coastal 

district to leaching field; 165 feet requested.)  This application was approved. The variance was not on 

the first application therefore the installed septic system violated West Tisbury Board of Health 

regulations.  A letter will be drafted and sent to the septic installer, Stedman Construction, outlining 

the violations.  Stedman Construction will be fined on a figure that has yet to be determined. 

Garrison Viera 26-13.2 

Juarez Deoliveira 31-63 

Bruce Macnelly 17-8 

Erik Peckar 29-29 

Griffin Gardner 16-96.2 

Jill White 29-8 

Alison Curtin 16-121 

 

DWA NOT APPROVED:  

Lamberts Cove Inn 7-99- The Board did not receive the septic system application. 

Saul and Emma Damier 12-40.1 (tentative)- The Board requested the well report and water analysis in 

order to approve the application. 

Matt Burke 7-150.6 (tentative)- The Board gave the application tentative approval because the building 

plans had not been received. 

  

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS APPROVED:  

 

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS NOT APPROVED: Coffin Trust 38-7.1 (FAIL) 

 

BEACHES/EM/MDPH:  

          

ANIMAL/BARN REVIEW FORM APPROVED:  

 



ANIMAL/BARN REVIEW FORM NOT APPROVED: 

 

PRIVATE/PUBLIC SWIMMING POOL APPROVED:  

 

PRIVATE/PUBLIC SWIMMING POOL NOT APPROVED:  

 

TRAILER PERMITS APPROVED:  

 

TRAILER PERMITS NOT APPROVED: 

 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS:   

BOH Budget Review: The Board approved the budget.  There were no changes from the previous year. 

 

Approve PFAS Support Letter: Health Agent Omar Johnson is in the process of drafting a letter in 

support of opposing PFAS chemicals in any construction/building materials on Martha’s Vineyard. 

 

Covid-19 Update: Summarized the increase in the number of COVID-19 cases on the island.  In the 

past three weeks, there have been 1055 new cases.  The dramatic increase in cases is due to the recent 

mass wide island distribution of Covid-19 rapid test kits.  The public was instructed to record their 

results on rapidtestmv.org if they tested positive.  The town of West Tisbury is expected to get 1,350 

rapid Covid test kits on January 18, 2022 and an additional 2,700 test kits on January 24, 2022 from 

Island Health Care.   On January 9, 2022 the Martha’s Vineyard Boards of Health held a vaccination 

clinic at the Martha’s Vineyard Regional High School.  About 550 children and adults received 

vaccines. 

 

PERMITS APPROVED: 

Septic Installers Permit: Maciel and Sons, Medeiros Excavation 

 

Septic Haulers Permit: Maciel and Sons 

 

Food Establishment Permit: New Lane Sundries, By the Sea Salt, Plane View Restaurant 

 

PERMITS NOT APPROVED: 

 

TIME IS RESERVED FOR TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR DID NOT REASONABLE ANTICIPATE:   

 

CORRESPONDENCE NOTED 

IN:  

OUT: 

 

Minutes Approved:  

BoH Approval:1/27/22 


